General Studies Committee

April 9, 2003

3:10-4:00 p.m., Knutti 203

Voting Members Present:, Dan DiLella (NS&M, 2004), Elena Ermolaeva (B&SS, 2004), Patricia Dwyer (Dean of Teaching & Learning), Jerry Thomas (A&H, 2004), Sylvia Shurbutt, GSC Chair (C&I, 2004)
Non-voting Members & Guests Present: Tom Segar (Dir. of Multivultural Student Affairs), Cindy Steward (T&CC Program Coord. for General Studies), Don Rohel (Director of College Center), Geri Crawley-Woods (SOWK)

Voting Members Not Present:   V. J. Brown (B&SS, Div.Ch.), Mike Jacobs (PS, 2004), Barb Kemerer (PS, 2005)

Report on GS Assessment Focus Groups

The sole purpose of this GSC meeting was to review the results of the GS Focus Groups.  Students from Professor Karen Vinci Green's SOWK 312 class conducted the five focus groups, held on consecutive days, March 10-13; the student groups were randomly selected by the registrar and were composed of students from sophomore through senior level.  We requested a student pool that ranged from those who had had all to part of their GS courses at Shepherd, in order to get a full overview of the GS curriculum from a variety of student points of view.  Approximately sixty-five students indicated they would participate in the sessions; approximately 45-50 actually participated.  

The Social Work students involved in planning and conducting the sessions were Keith Fanjoy, Jamie Jackson, Chris O'Shae, Megan Porter, Angie Roland, Julie Shaw, Addie Stevens, Cathie Wesmiller, Deborah Greathouse, Melissa Lazear, Rebecca Perry, Anna Reichard, Jessica Selser, Shannon Smiles, and Angela Walker.  Working within a general framework that the GSC had given them (see email attachment), the SOWK 312 students wrote the questions and planned the five sessions themselves.  

While some students participants voiced displeasure at being required to participate in the sessions, their comments appear to attest to their sincerity. One student participant wrote, "I didn't like this assessment idea at first . . . but now I'm glad that I came."  As with any assessment which is less a quantifying than a qualifying activity, the GS focus groups did not attempt to offer scientific data--merely student opinions, which the GSC both values and appreciates.  

The GSC wishes to extend its thanks to Professor Vinci-Green and her students for planning, conducting, and reporting the sessions.  A video tape of the April 9 student report is available; a nine-page hardcopy of the report, produced by the class, is also available upon request.

Question 1: What do you think the purpose of Shepherd's GS Program is?  The consensus was that the purpose of the GS Program was to provide an educational foundation which would produce well-rounded students.  Students also felt that the GS Program should "broaden the student's perspective" and "introduce students to other cultures, activities, and experiences" they would not typically know.

Question 2: Do you think that your responses match the stated program purpose [delineated in the GS brochure]?  Students felt that the stated GS philosophy was consistent with their own conception of the program.

Question 3: What, if any, changes would you make to the purpose of the GS program?  Students expressed a desire for better implementation of the philosophy and goals in actual GS courses.

Question 4: In general, which intended student outcomes do you feel are being achieved, and which are not?  Students believe that math and reading ISOs are not being fully met (they also noted what they considered "unrealistic" math ACFN prerequisites).  They believe that not all professors have attempted to implement the stated ISOs into their GS courses.  

Question 5: How well do you feel GS courses fit together in terms of cohesion/connection/ consistency)?

Students believe that English, history, music, and art courses have the greatest cohesion in the program, while some of the science courses have the least.  They admitted that the cohesion of the program is best achieved when "the classes are taken in the correct sequence."

Question 6: How satisfied are you with the choice of GS courses?

Students were not satisfied with choices available in the program.

Question 7: What, if anything, do you feel is missing from choices [in the GS curriculum]?

Students noted specifically the lack of choice in the social sciences (i.e., psychology, anthropology, and geography) and humanities (philosophy).  Students were emphatic about the absence of a philosophy option.  They also wished for more choice within a specific subject area tailored to their interests and degree, offering the example of the additional English options--ENGL 103 (Writing for the Social Sciences), ENGL 104 (Science & Technical Writing)--and an additional history option--HIST 100 (Asian Traditions).  

Question 8: What have your experiences been with instructors' attempts to incorporate diversity/multiculturalism into the curriculum?

Students believe that courses such as Sociology, history, World Literature, and American Literature attempt to expose them to "different cultures," but in general they believe that inclusion of diversity into the GS curriculum is "either non-existent or token."  They also noted that "gender issues" were not generally covered in the curriculum.  They praised foreign language courses for exposing them to cultural diversity.

Question 9: How satisfied are you with diversity in the curriculum?  Suggestions?

Students feel that cultural and gender diversity is important for the GS curriculum.  Specific suggestions ranged from making "Race, Gender, and Politics" a GS requirement and adding more foreign language requirements to including more discussion and multicultural experiences in courses already in the GS curriculum.

Question 10: What do you know about learning communities, and how effective are they?

Students thought that the concept of "learning communities" was a great idea but they were generally not aware of them at Shepherd.

Question 11:  What suggestions do you have about learning communities?

The consensus was that "more advertising" was essential, specifically that the course schedules should highlight those courses that are included in learning communities and list them clearly and perhaps redundantly so that students would be aware of which courses were part of learning communities.  

Question 12: What additional comments about GS do you have?

Students suggested that professors cultivate more appealing teaching styles other than "lecture methods."  They believe that being challenged and developing critical thinking skills were more useful than a multitude of facts to memorize.   They noted that professors "should make it harder to cheat and change tests" often, rather than recycle tests and assignments.  They noted that "most of the teachers are wonderful and care about helping us to learn," but some "need to change their attitude."  They also noted that professors who teach in the GS program need to "incorporate" multiculturalism" and "more diversity" into the curriculum.
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